Minutes of the Cilip Cataloguing and Indexing Group
42nd Annual General Meeting
26th September 2007 at the CILIP HQ, London
1. Present: Andrew Coburn (Chair) and 12 members (for full list see Appendix 1)
2. Apologies for absence – Paul Cunnea, Eric Davies, Linda Gilbert, Neil Nicholson, Kayla Tomlinson, Mike Towsey, Anne Welsh, Geraldine White.

3. Minutes of 41st Annual General Meeting – The Chair introduced the previous minutes. No amendments were required. Diane Tough proposed and Alan Danskin seconded that the meeting accept the minutes as a true record.

4. Matters arising – There were none.

5. Annual report April 2004-March 2005 – Andrew Coburn presented the highlights of the annual report, which focused on the following areas:

· Group membership levels have dropped, perhaps due to increased cost of joining groups (similar falls experienced by other groups).

· CIG Activities Plan focuses effort in four main areas: continuing professional development, standards development, publication programme, and a network/community of practice.

· CIG conference 2006 ‘Immaculate catalogues’ was well attended and provided a wide-ranging and balanced programme.

· CIG Standards Forum covered MARC, AACR/RDA and Rare Books cataloguing.

· CIG seminar programme got off to a good start with ‘Blogging from the Backroom’. More seminars are planned.
· CIG event administration is now undertaken by UKOLN; this takes some of the load off the committee.
· CIG organised visits to the National Art Library at the V&A, and to Friends House. More are in the pipeline.

· CIG nominates representatives to the following committees: BIC Bibliographic Standards Group, CILIP/BL Committee on AACR/RDA, CILIP DDC Committee, SCOOP and the Wheatley Medal.

· ‘Catalogue & Index’ has a new editorial team of Anne Welsh and Penny Robertson. The journal will move to electronic only publishing in 2007/2008, though paper copies will still be available on request. Chris Koster has retired as publications officer after 37 years; he has been replaced by Andrew Watson.
· Gerry White has maintained the CIG website and Anne Welsh set up the CIG blog.

· CIG Scotland continues to run a busy programme of events, visits and discussion.

The 2006-2007 annual report is available on the CIG website. [Is this up yet?]
Acceptance of the annual report was proposed by David Lass and seconded by Diane Tough.

6. Treasurer’s Report – Copies of the annual accounts were circulated at the meeting and in the absence of the treasurer, were presented by Andrew Coburn (Chair). It was reported that the independent examiners had signed off the accounts.
· ‘Catalogue & Index’ currently has a separate account (for printing costs). This will be closed down after production of the last print issue.

· In 2008 the level of capitation will be reduced by 50% and members will only be allowed 2 free memberships from either groups or branches (which may result in lower numbers opting for membership of CIG); therefore good budgeting will be needed.
Acceptance of the accounts was proposed by Alan Danskin and seconded by Ann Chapman.

7. Appointment of independent examiners – Peter Catto had decided not to continue in this role but Eric Davies was willing to replace him. It was agreed to reappoint Sue Brown and appoint Eric Davies subject to the agreement of the examiners themselves.
8. Councillor’s report – The report was circulated at the meeting (a copy is appended as Appendix 2).

· In 2008, Groups will no longer have Group Councillors but will have input into the new Policy Forum.
· Kayla Tomlinson will therefore complete her term of office in December 2007. As she is unable to attend the final Council meeting of 2007, this report will be her final one. The meeting thanked Kayla for her work over the years as Group Councillor.
9. Any other business

· CILIP financial and administrative years will now start on 1st January each year. The Committee is required to elect Chair, Vice Chair, Treasurer and Secretary annually and also has several member vacancies. Members were encouraged to consider putting themselves forward for the committee. The nomination call will go out in the CILIP Gazette to be published on 1st November 2007.
· David Lass raised the question of a re-run of this year’s Standards Forum. The Chair confirmed that the committee is currently looking at two repeats, one probably in the Manchester/Birmingham area and one in London.
Meeting closed at 17.00
Appendix 1: List of attendees at AGM
Ann Chapman (Secretary), Andrew Coburn (Chair), Alan Danskin, Gordon Dunsire, Jane Faux, Heather Jardine, David Lass, Stephen Lowther, Gustavo Grandal Montero, Paola Stillone, Diane Tough (Vice-Chair), Andrew Watson, Robert Wyburn
Appendix 2: Group Councillors report
Councillor’s Report: Council Meeting 28 June 2007
As Council is winding down in its present incarnation in preparation for the new “lean machine” Council, there were only a few threads of business to report.  So here they are in brief:

· Council approved the Annual Report and Accounts for 2006.  The good news is that the actual operating deficit was around £13K--much lower than the initial forecast.  The bad news is that the Reserves have not been topped up—they have only benefited from a healthy stock market, which is very vulnerable.  In fact, CILIP dipped into the reserves to spend money on the outcomes of the New Business Model Working Group: spending yet more money on FOQ consultation, on the ICT Web Review and the Review of Member Engagement.  Money was also spent on redundancy costs and legal fees regarding the lease of the 4th floor at Ridgmount Street.  

· A major issue of consideration is the new membership subscription rates for 2008—what the new flat fee will be is of great concern to all.  The big question is “what is affordable for the membership?”  The problem is that CILIP needs a certain amount of cash to keep it going. There was, needless to say, a great deal of discussion as to the amount the new fees would be, but as nothing could be decided at the meeting, Nigel Macartney and Rowena Wells will be doing their sums.   Membership continues to decline and this trend needs to be reversed.  How to do it is a major challenge.  

· The NBMWG issued a progress report.  Recommendations include extending the “opt-in model” to include Groups as well as Branches.  From 2010 a “free market” will apply: members will be allowed 2 free memberships to be taken from either Groups or Branches.  Performance indicators for Groups and Branches were also recommended.

· The Governance Implementation Group has introduced numerous regulations and which have now been approved by Council.  These can be seen on the CILIP website.

Kayla Tomlinson

CIG Group Councillor
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